
307 
21.09.2017 

Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel 
 

Record of Meeting 
 

 
Date:  21st September 2017  
 

Present Deputy J.A.N. Le Fondré, Chairman (Item 2 only) 
Deputy S.M. Brée, Vice-Chairman 
Senator S.C. Ferguson 
Connétable C.H. Taylor  
Deputy K.C. Lewis 

Apologies  

In attendance Mr D Marcos, Head of International Compliance (Item 1 only) 
Mrs L Walsh, Senior Assistant - Law Draftsman (Item 1 only) 
Ms C Curtis, Law Officers Department (Item 1 only) 
Mr D Gibaut, Chief Statistician (Item 2 only) 
 
Mr S. Spottiswoode, Scrutiny Officer 

 
 

Ref Back Agenda matter Action 

Item 6 
21/08/17 
 
513/37(12) 
 
 

1. Draft Asian Infrastructure Investment Bank (Immunities and 
Privileges) Regulations 

 
The Panel received a briefing from Officers on the Draft Asian 
Infrastructure Investment Bank (Immunities and Privileges) Regulations. 
 
The Panel was informed of the reasons for bringing forward the draft 
regulations and the possible benefits to the Island. The Panel asked a 
number of questions about specific parts of the draft regulations and 
requested that further information be provided following the meeting. 
 
It was noted that the debate of the draft regulations had been delayed 
until 10th October and the Panel requested that a further meeting with 
the Minister for External Relations be arranged to discuss the draft 
regulations prior to the debate. 
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 2. Private meeting with Chief Statistician 
 
The Panel welcomed the Chief Statistician to a private meeting to 
discuss population statistics.  
 
The Panel asked a number of questions about the recent levels of net 
migration and what this was driven by. 
 
It was noted that the Panel had received a confidential copy of the Draft 
Migration Policy. While this had not been published yet, certain elements, 
such as a work permit scheme, had already been announced. The Panel 
discussed with the Chief Statistician the likely impact of these measures 
on the level and composition of the Island’s population. 
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The impact of population levels on the Island’s infrastructure was also 
discussed. 
 
The Panel also asked a number of questions of the Chief Statistician in 
relation to the Disease Projections Report, which had recently been 
published. 

 

 

 

 

 


